If something is a reasonable adjustment, the prospective employer must pay for it.  However, there is a government scheme called Access to Work which can help by giving advice and support.  Access to Work can also help with extra costs which would not be reasonable for an employer or prospective employer to pay. You may be able to get advice and support from Access to Work if you are in a paid job, or unemployed and about to start a job, or unemployed and about to start a Work Trial, or self-employed and your deafness stops you from being able to do parts of your job.  For Further information about Access to Work: www.direct.gov.uk/en/disabledpeople/employmentsupport/workschemesandprogrammes
